**From:** Beggs, Breean

Sent: Wednesday, June 21, 2023 3:33 PM

**To:** Piccolo, Mike

**Subject:** RE: Ethics Complaint Objection to Jurisdiction

## Dear Mr. Piccolo:

Please convey this to the Ethics Commission as my request to decline jurisdiction over the ethics complaint filed by Dave Miller against me and others on or about June 20, 2023.

Mr. Miller's purported ethics complaint does not claim any violations of the Spokane Ethics code as set out in Chapter 1.04.030 and therefore the Commission does not have jurisdiction under the code to adjudicate it. Even if Mr. Miller had identified provisions in the code, none of the facts he alleges, even if true, would violate the code, nor has he met his burden of explaining why there are violations of the ethics code. In addition, all of the conduct alleged by Mr. Miller occurred within a legislative meeting pursuant to the adopted legislative rules of conduct for the Spokane City Council and thus are entitled to Legislative Privilege. In my role as presiding officer at the meetings, I was required to enforce the rules with initial interpretations subject to being overruled by a majority of Council. Mr. Miller does not agree with the rules, but he is subject to them. The one evening he agreed to provide his true name pursuant to the rules, he was allowed to testify. At other meetings he refused to do so after being invited to comply with the rules, and acknowledged that Dave M was not his true name and that he did not want to disclose it. As is often the case lately, potentially frivolous claims take up precious time of both the Commission and government leaders. I respectfully request that the Commission promptly decline jurisdiction.

Best,

Breean L. Beggs Spokane City Council President